> Prof. Bernard Metz Centre d'études bioclimatiques 21, rue Becquerel F -67 Strasbourg 3 France.

> > the Hague, 7th March 1973.

Dear Bernard.

Here enclosed is a draft of a circular letter to be send out to secretaries of federated societies (10 items per society) and to corresponding members. Because this is a rather important newsletter, I would be glad to receive your comments at your earliest convenience so that I can start duplication and forwarding.

I have tried to find out what letters I have got in my files about the participation of the Czechoslovakia. On July 2nd 1969 Grandjean wrote a letter to the Fejmar, indicating that in the councilmeeting of 11th June 1969 the ergonomics section of the Czechoslovakian Commistee was accepted as federated ergonomics society (a copy is enclosed)

I also found a copy of the letter by Emily Sykorova to Wisner of January 27th 1972 telling him that the matter of membership of the ergonomic section of the Czechoslovakian Committee for scientifique management is still in the stahe of being negociated. You might have got a copy from Alain. Alain reacted on February 4th, with a copy to both of us.

This letter is in contradiction with the minutes of the 4th General Assembly of 9 July 1970, stating in the chairman's report that Council accepted 5 more applications: 1. Australia and New Zaaland

- 2. Czechoslovakian Committee for Scientifique Management
- 3. Canada
- 4. Nordic Societies
- 5. Polish Committee

I hope to get your vieuws on this akward position. Some of us should write a letter and possibly Alain is in the best position to do so.

Looking forward to hear from you, with best wishes,

dr. F.H. Bonjer